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MORNING WORSHIP – APRIL 6, 2014 – LENT V 

The service of worship begins with the music of the organ 

Preludes Monologue Josef Rheinberger 
 Communion, Op. 27 Denis Bédard 

Processional *SHB 57 – Lift high the cross (Crucifer) 

Responsive Call to Worship (Psalm 130) The Rev. Sam Lee 
Minister: Out of the depths I cry to you, O LORD 
People: Lord, hear my voice! Let your ears be attentive to the voice of my  
              supplications! 
Minister: If you, O LORD, should mark iniquities, Lord, who could stand? 
People: But there is forgiveness with you, so that you may be revered. 
Minister: I wait for the LORD, my soul waits, and in his word I hope; 
People: My soul waits for the LORD more than those who watch for the  
              morning, more than those who watch for the morning. 
Minister: Israel, hope in the LORD! For with the LORD there is steadfast love,  
              and with him is great power to redeem. 
People: It is he who will redeem Israel from all its iniquities. 

          Minister: Let us worship God!   

Introit (congregation seated) O nata lux de lumine Morten Lauridsen 

Minster Singers 
Dawn King, director 

Invocation and The Lord’s Prayer (sung Amen) The Rev. Sam Lee 

(Please see inside front cover of the hymn book) 

Hymn *SHB 98 – There is a redeemer (Redeemer) 

Prayer with the Children  The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Atlas Book Sophie 

Announcements 

Holy Scripture 

John 11: 17 - 44 (NT p.108-109) Alana Walker Carpenter 

Pastoral Prayer (seated) The Rev. Deborah Ban 

Choral Response C. M. Palmer 

O let my prayer enter into thy presence; incline thine ear unto my calling.  Amen. 

Offering 

I beseech you by the mercies of God, to present yourselves as a living sacrifice, holy 
and acceptable to God, which is your reasonable service. (Romans 12:1) 
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Anthem  – Tantum ergo sacramentum George Henschel 
Tantum ergo sacramentum, 
Veneremur cernui, et antiquum 
documentum,  Novo cedat ritui, 
Praestet fides supplementum, 
Sensuum defectui.  
Genitori, genitoque, Laus et jubilatio, 
Salus, honor, virtus quoque,Sit et 
benedictio, Procedenti ab utroque,  
Compar sit laudatio.   Amen. 

Therefore we, before Him bending, this great 
Sacrament revere: types and shadows have 
their ending, for the newer rite is here; faith, our 
outward sense befriending, makes our inward 
vision clear. 
Glory let us give and blessing to the Father and 
the Son, honour, might and praise addressing,  
while eternal ages run; ever too his love 
confessing, who, from Both, with Both is One. 
Amen. 

Doxology Hymn 766 

Sermon – Listening to Jesus: Yet Shall They Live The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Hymn 207 – Jesus, Thou joy of loving hearts (Hereford) 

THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION 

Reception of New Members 

Church Covenant (see page 4) 

Choral Preparation C. M. Palmer 

Lord, have mercy upon us; Christ, have mercy upon us; Lord, have mercy upon us. 

Invitation to the Table The Rev. Dale Rose 

Words of Institution 

Prayer of Thanksgiving The Rev. Deborah Ban 

Distribution of the Elements 

Recessional Hymn 427 – Beneath the cross of Jesus (St. Christopher) 

Benediction The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 

Choral Amen (Maddox in G) 

Postlude Carillon du Chateau de Longpont Louis Vierne 

The Memorial Bells will peal for five minutes following the Postlude. 
*SHB – Supplementary Hymn Book “Sing to God’s Glory” 

COMMUNION 
Communion at Yorkminster Park is open to all who love Christ and seek to live in His 

ways. To address the needs of some congregants whose allergies have prevented them 
from fully participating in the Sacrament of Holy Communion, the communion bread in the 

centre of the plate is gluten-free. 

Soloists: 
Jessica Willingham, soprano; Dawn King, soprano; Margaret Terry, mezzo soprano 

Martin Houtman, tenor; Stephen King, baritone  

Christel Wiens, Associate Musician 
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CHURCH COVENANT 

As an organized group of Christian people, we enter into Covenant, one with 

another, to walk together in Christian love; to strive for the advancement of this 

Church in knowledge, grace and godly living; to promote its Christian spirit by 

sustaining its worship, sacraments, discipline, doctrine and the maintenance of 

the Biblical norms and standards of conduct; to contribute to the support of 

the Ministry, to the expenses of the Church, and to serve, as our respective 

talents and circumstances permit, the mission of the Church, which Covenant is 

made in the name of God the Father, Son and Holy Spirit.     Amen. 

SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
The flowers in the Sanctuary today are dedicated to the glory of God  

and placed in loving memory of 

JOAN W. and NORMAN M. ROGERS – PARENTS 
ARTHUR ELLIOTT ROGERS – BROTHER 

IRENE F. and ARTHUR W.M. ROGERS – GRANDPARENTS 
GRACE D. ROGERS – GREAT GRANDMOTHER 

LORNA and IAN M. ROGERS – AUNT AND UNCLE 
by the Rogers family; Brian, Carol and their families,  

Dean and our aunt Lorna F. Rogers 

A rose has been placed on the Communion Table in celebration of the birth of 
Matthew Connor Yip born to Chris and Jennifer Yip on March 17, 2014. 

Please note that the Easter flower forms are due today. 

PRAYERS 
Immediately following the morning worship service, Prayers for Healing and Blessing 
will be offered in the Centennial Chapel, which is located in the south transcept 
beneath the south balcony, for all who wish a lay leader to pray with them.   
If you (or someone you know) are going through a difficult time, members of the 
Pastoral Care Committee are present in the Chapel to offer PRAYERS FOR 
HEALING AND BLESSING each Sunday, following the morning worship service. 
Your prayers are confidential unless you request they be shared with our Pastoral 
Care staff. You may also submit a request for prayer on the Welcome card and place 
it in the offering plate or hand it to an usher or minister. 

 

7pm worship service – An Iona Liturgy - The Rev. Sam Lee preaching 
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THERE IS A REDEEMER 

 
There is a Redeemer, Jesus, God’s own Son, 

Precious Lamb of God, Messiah, Holy One. 

Thank you, O my Father, for giving us your Son, 

and leaving your Spirit till the work on earth is done. 

 

Jesus, my Redeemer, name above all names, 

Precious Son of God, Messiah, Lamb for sinner slain. 

Thank you, O my Father, for giving us your Son, 

and leaving your Spirit till the work on earth is done. 

 

When I stand in Glory I will see His face, 

And there I’ll serve my King forever in that holy place. 

Thank you, O my Father, for giving us your Son, 

and leaving your Spirit till the work on earth is done 
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VISITORS 

Whatever your religious background, and however you have come to be with us, we 
welcome you to Yorkminster Park Baptist Church. We hope that you will feel comforted 
and fulfilled, and that you will be strengthened to meet the challenges of your daily 
lives. Please fill out the Welcome card you find in the pew. Place the card in the 
offering plate or hand it to an usher or minister.  

 City Parking at Alvin Ave. (one street east of Yonge & St. Clair) provides  
free parking Sunday morning until 12:45 pm. Don’t forget to have your ticket 
stamped in the Narthex.  

 The morning service is webcast live and archived on our website.  

 All morning and evening worship services are recorded on CDs, which may be 
obtained from the Audio Desk in the Narthex.  

 Hearing assistance available. Please speak with our volunteer at the Narthex 
Information table. 

 A limited number of large-print Bibles and calendars are available for use in worship 
on the Narthex information table. If you would like one, please ask  
an usher.  

 Please find our quarterly newsletter on the Centre Hall, Narthex and South tables. 

 Following each morning worship service, we serve coffee and refreshments in the 
Narthex, reached through the Sanctuary. We invite you to participate with us.  

 If you have questions about baptisms, weddings, membership, or any other need 
we can respond to, please speak with the one of the ministers after the service or 
call the Church Office, 416-922-1167. And if you wish to know more 
about Yorkminster Park Baptist Church or to be included on our mailing list, please 
fill out the card you will find in the pew and give it to an usher or mail  
it to us. 

 Downstairs in the lower level, there are bulletin boards where we post some 
church-related and community-related events. Next time you are in the lower level, 
take a moment and browse all of the events that are happening in our community.  

 For children: Nursery for newborn to 2 years old from 10:50 am and classes for 
toddlers to grade 5 after the Children’s Prayer.  

 PRAYERS IN THE CHAPEL.  Each Tuesday at 9:30 am, you are invited to join the 
Ministerial Staff as prayers are lifted to God for individuals, groups, ministry and 
mission organizations affiliated with Yorkminster Park. If you have a prayer request, 
please contact Rev. Dale Rose at 416-922-1240. A printed Prayer List is provided, 
and available upon request. "But with prayer, that blessed medicine, we are 
sustained." 

 The Sanctuary is open for prayer and meditation on Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday from 10am to 3pm. 
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NEW MEMBERS 
Ron and Joan Budd met in high school and have been married for 50 years. Both 
worked in education before retirement. Joan taught primary and then special education 
while Ron taught high school mathematics before becoming a principal and then a 
superintendent. They have 2 grandchildren. Joan and Ron join us by transfer from 
Eglinton - St Georges United Church. 
 

Lothar and Renate Renters have been worshipping with us for 20 years. They love 
the orderly service and warm fellowship. Renate was raised in a Lutheran church in 
Germany while Lothar's roots were in a Baptist church in East Germany. They met in 
Westmont Baptist in Montreal. Lothar was president of a German sewing machine 
import company. Renate and Lothar join us by transfer from Blythwood Road Baptist 
Church. 

 

Please join us for a reception in the Friendship Room following the service. 

ART GALLERY 

Laura Culic – Sojourn  Reception – Today at 12:30pm 
Encaustic paintings about the wild places in Ontario. Intuitive 
abstractions suggesting strata of rock, mosses and lichens, sunlight 
and reflections on water, until the paintings become their own 
environments.  

Art Speaks - April 13, 9:45am  A public conversation between artist 
Laura Culic and IMAGO Director, John Franklin. There will be a time 
for questions from the audience. 

PHOTOGRAPHERS AT YORKMINSTER PARK 
Yorkminster Park Gallery is pleased to present 'Photography 
2014' (July/August 2014) featuring works from our own 
congregation and friends. This will be a juried show with jurors: 
Paul Hill, Douglas Obright, and Henry Regehr. There is no 
entry fee, but you must apply. We hope you will participate and 
encourage other members and friends of YPBC. Entry forms 
are available in the gallery, narthex and church office. 

 
Entry Process and Deadline: 
Send an e-mail, no later than Friday April 25, 2014, to office@yorkminsterpark.com   
with subject line ‘Photography Show Entry’.  Include: name, address, telephone number 
and e-mail address attaching no more than 2 digital images in jpg format. Please label your 
image files in the following manner: first name, last name, image #, image title.  
Here is an example: John_Smith_1_Frog_in_Pond.jpg   

The file name should not include characters such as #, $, & or other similar symbols. 

mailto:office@yorkminsterpark.com
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  YOUTH MINISTRY 
Sam – slee@yorkminsterpark.com/416-922-1519 

10:00 am – Bible Study in Youth Zone 
11:15 am – Youth go to Cameron Hall for Doxa after the Children’s Moment* 

(*The 3rd Sunday of the month is Serve Sunday where youth are encouraged to use their 
gifts to serve the church.  Youth are encouraged to remain and participate in the morning 

worship service. Please speak with Sam for details. )  

 

BOARD OF MISSION – New Partner in Mission Update 

A team of students led by Conrad and Fiona Kwok are back from 
evangelizing in the mountainous region of Thailand. Thank God for 
touching the hearts of both children and adults in the five villages they 
visited. Ask that the Holy Spirit protect and instruct the people who 
responded to the gospel presentation. Petition God to send people to 
disciple them. Praise God for the man who destroyed his household idols! 

Ask that he be emboldened by the Holy Spirit to be a witness for Christ among his people. 
Ask that God continue to work in powerful ways among the villagers and that more villagers 
will turn to Christ as Saviour and L
proclaim the gospel boldly wherever they go. (Taken from Canadian Baptist Ministries 
Prayerline) 

 
THIS WEEK AT YORKMINSTER PARK BAPTIST CHURCH 

Tuesday, April 8 10:00am Dorcas Group, Youth Zone Room 508 
 10:00am Women’s Prayer & Bible Study, Friendship Room 
 5:30pm Art Committee Meeting, Library 
 6:00pm Retreat Committee Meeting, Youth Zone 
 7:00pm Board of Christian Education, Youth Zone 

Wednesday, April 9 12:30pm Noonday Organ Recital – Michael Bloss 
 6:30pm Lenten Bible Study, Friendship Room 

 7:00pm Lenten Bible Study, Admin Boardroom 

Thursday, April 10 12:00pm Lenten Bible Study, Library 
 5:30pm Church Council, Red Boardroom 
 7:00pm Lenten Bible Study, Administrative Boardroom 502 
 7:30pm Lenten Bible Study, Don Mills 
 7:30pm Senior Choir, Cameron Hall 

Friday, April 11 7:00pm YP Trailblazers Volleyball, Gym 

mailto:slee@yorkminsterpark.com/416-922-1519
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Next Sunday – April 13, 2014  
The 2014 Toronto Yonge Street 10K Road Race will be held on Sunday, April 13. Lane 
restrictions will be in effect and some intersections will be closed to traffic from 8am to 
approximately 11am. Detailed road closure information is available at 
http://www.canadarunningseries.com or for more information, please call 416-944-2765 x502. 
Please plan your route. 

11:00am The Rev. Dr. J. Peter Holmes 
12:30pm Lenten Bible Study, Room 504 

4:30pm Music for Passiontide 

 
 
Prime Timers meeting on Tuesday, April 15 at 12:30pm in the Friendship Room. Looking 
forward to enjoying each other’s company and an informative speaker. More details to come. 
 

HEALTH AND WELLNESS 
Lunch and Learn on Wednesday April 23, 2014 from 11:00 am – 12:30 pm 

Topic: Keep moving with arthritis 
For more information, and to register;  

please contact Parish Nurse Cathy Newman at 416 358-6453 
by email: parishnurse@yorkminsterpark.com.  

Cathy is available Sundays, Tuesdays and Thursdays. 
All communications are strictly confidential. 

mailto:parishnurse@yorkminsterpark.com
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We invite you to join us as 

The Sanfilippo Children's Research Foundation's Celebrates  

15 years and All That Jazz  Wednesday, April 23, 2014 6:00pm 
at the Paramount Event Centre, Vaughan  

The foundation was inspired by Len and Norma Linton’s granddaughter, Elisa, and her 
family’s remarkable effort to find a cure for this very rare disease. Please continue to keep 
Elisa and the work of the foundation in your prayers.  
Tickets $185 with $90 tax receipt 
Please contact Elisabeth at 416-223-1911 or email gala@alifeforelisa.org 

 
ARE YOU A CAREGIVER? 

On Thursday, April 24 at 12:30pm. in the Friendship Room, the Pastoral Care Committee 
and the Health and Wellness Committee of Yorkminster Park Baptist Church will hold the 
spring Caregiver Lunch. This luncheon is an opportunity for caregivers to get together and 
share their experiences with others who share similar responsibilities; to offer support to one 
another; and to provide a short break for you to “talk, listen and learn.” If you are in a 
caregiver role to someone in your own home; if you have a loved one in an extended care 
facility; or if you provide care to someone in another setting, this luncheon is for you. You are 
warmly invited to join us for this event. Please R.S.V.P. by e-mailing our Minister of Pastoral 
Care at drose@yorkminsterpark.com, or leave a message at 416-922-1240. 
Rhoda Hill, Pastoral Care Committee Chair              Rev. Dale Rose, Minister of Pastoral Care 

 
NOMINATIONS FOR MEMBERS OF BOARDS 

The Nominating Committee invites members of Yorkminster Park Baptist Church to submit 
nominations for election to the five Standing Boards of the Church.  Only members of the 
Church may nominate people to the Boards, or be nominated.  Each nomination must be 
submitted in writing and include the Nominee’s Statement of Agreement to Serve if elected.  
Appropriate nomination forms are available in the Narthex and the Centre Hall.  Nominations 
must be submitted to the Chair of the Nominating Committee or left at the Church Office by 
Thursday April 24, 2014.  No nominations may be made from the floor at the Church 
Business Meeting in May. 
The number of members to be elected and the terms for which they will serve are: 

Board of Deacons 7 members for a three-year term 
 1 member for a one-year term 
Board of Music 4 members for a three-year term 
Board of Mission 4 members for a three-year term 
 1 member for a two-year term 
Board of Finance & Administration 4 members for a three-year term 
 1 member for a one-year term 
Board of Christian Education 4 members for a three-year term 
 1 member for a one-year term 
Kevin Carpenter - Chair, Nominating Committee 

mailto:gala@alifeforelisa.org
mailto:drose@yorkminsterpark.com
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“Plugged In…empowered” 
Toronto Area Baptist Women’s Association 

Saturday, April 26, 9am – 2:15pm  
Theme speaker: Dr. Marion Goertz 

Workshops: Nutrition, Prayer, Seeking God Moments, CBWOQ Mission Updates,  
Love Day 2014, Buying Sex is not a Sport Toronto 2015 

Spring Garden Baptist Church 
An interactive day focused on keeping the batteries “RECharged” (body, soul, spirit)  

Cost: $25 includes lunch 
Register: rsejames@gmail.com/416-651-8967 

For more information, please visit baptistwomen.com 

Children’s Mission Project 2014 
Providing Child-Friendly Safe Spaces for Syrian Refugee Children in Lebanon 

 
You are invited to help refugee children in Lebanon.  These children 
are not able to attend school because there are not enough schools 
and/or a lack of resources for parents to send them to school.  Our 
STEP partner in Lebanon is reaching out and helping the children 
have a happy safe experience by providing three day camps.   
 

Rupen Das of LSESD says, “The camps have worked well to provide a safe space for 
children to be children again and through the art and play, process their experiences. They 
also find love and community in these spaces - something that they have lost in the process 
of becoming refugees.” 
 
You can help by giving a gift of money by marking your offering envelope with “Kids Care 
Mission Project” or getting a specially marked envelope from the Centre Hall then placing 
your gift in the offering plate.  Please bring your gift on or before May 4. 
 

Join the children of YPBC in showing care to refugee children! 
  

PILGRIMAGE OF SACRED SPACES  

Join William Maddox, Corey Keeble (Curator Emeritus, Royal Ontario Museum) and Peter 
Holmes on a pilgrimage to churches and other religious structures in the Niagara region. This 
two day tour will take us along both sides of the Niagara River on May 7 and 8.  The tour will 
focus on spaces in the twin towns of Niagara Falls and north towards Lake Ontario. The tour 
will include one of the oldest churches in the province of Ontario, some quaint village 
churches, a college chapel, a building from half way round the world, as well as some 
strikingly modern structures on the American side. The price will be announced shortly, but to 
register in advance, please contact Euan Ferguson eujoferguson@sympatico.ca  or  
416-363-9900.  A passport is required. The trip cost will include coach travel and 
accommodation for one night in a Niagara Falls hotel.  The pilgrimage is a wonderful 
opportunity to get to know each other better and to learn about and grow in one’s faith.  

mailto:rsejames@gmail.com/416-651-8967
mailto:eujoferguson@sympatico.ca
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28TH ANNUAL NEIGHBOURHOOD INTER-FAITH DINNER Wednesday May 14, 6:30 p.m. 
At the Noor Cultural Centre, 123 Wynford Drive, Don Mills. A Vegetarian Dinner followed by a 
Panel Discussion on HEALING THE WORLD featuring a scholar from each of the Abrahamic 
traditions Dr. Shari Golberg (Judaism) - Susan Harrison (Christianity) - Dr. Nevin Reda (Islam) 
also featuring Live music by Shpeelers tickets $25 -  available from the Church Office for 
more information go to http://northtorontointerfaith.ca/neighbourhood-interfaith-groups-28th-
annual-dinner/ 
 

SAVE THE DATES - Contact Judy MacDonald at 416-225-8295. 

  June 12 – Stratford Bus Trip “Crazy for You” – Lunch at Keystone Alley. Cost: $160. 

  October 16 – Shaw Festival Bus Trip (Niagara-on-the-Lake) – “Philadelphia Story”  

 Lunch at the Prince of Wales. Cost: $150. 

 

HOLY WEEK 2014  
John Franklin – serves as Executive Director of IMAGO a national initiative in support of 
Christians in the arts in Canada. He is based in Toronto and before joining Imago in 1998 he 
taught philosophy at Tyndale College.  He has been an adjunct professor in theology at 

Tyndale Seminary and at Trinity College Toronto School of Theology.  His 
special interest is the intersection between art, faith and theology.  He also 
serves as Chair of Lausanne Canada and Co-ordinator of the Task Force on 
Arts in Mission for the Mission Commission of the World Evangelical Alliance.  
 

The Man Born to Be King – a devotional series led by John Franklin 
On the evenings of Holy Week we will be led in contemplative reflections by 
John Franklin on the theme THE MAN BORN TO BE KING.  It will be an 
opportunity to refresh our minds and hearts in preparation for Easter.   The 

evenings are open to all who simply want to walk alongside Jesus in the final days of his 
journey to the cross and learn from his teachings and sense his spirit of love.   
 

THE MAN BORN TO BE KING 
Monday, April 14, 7:30 p.m.         The Character of the King            Cameron Hall 
Tuesday, April 15, 7:30 p.m.        The Character of the Kingdom     Cameron Hall 
Wednesday, April 16, 7:30 p.m.   Followers of the King                   Cameron Hall  
Thursday, April 17, 7:30 p.m.       Footwashing and Tenebrae         Sanctuary 

 
APRIL 20, 8:00AM SUNRISE BREAKFAST VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

Volunteers needed to assist CE Board members with preparations for the Easter Sunrise 
Breakfast.  We need two volunteers Friday, April 18, at noon to help with setting up the 
tables.  This will take approximately 2 hours.  We need 3 volunteers to assist with food 
preparation on Saturday, April 19 starting at 9:30am.  This will also be for roughly two 
hours.  On Sunday we will need 5 volunteers to help with serving and cleanup. Please contact 
Paula Willis at 416-925-2587 or email pemwillis@gmail.com if you are able to assist at any of 
the times above.  Thank you very much. 

http://northtorontointerfaith.ca/neighbourhood-interfaith-groups-28th-annual-dinner/
http://northtorontointerfaith.ca/neighbourhood-interfaith-groups-28th-annual-dinner/
mailto:pemwillis@gmail.com
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